# EASTEND NEWS

Editor: Di Horncastle 01964-650498

#### COMMUNITY HALL

For the time being the Hall will remain closed apart from what is noted below. This is under review and we will keep you informed.

POST OFFICE. Please note the Post Office is now in operation once again. Thursdays 10am in the Community Hall.

# FAIRSHARE - Fridays 12pm.onwards LOCAL EVENTS DIARY

**22nd September** Skeals AGM at the Youth Club. Hollym Craft Fayres Every Sat. Hollym Crossroad Nursery. 10-1pm.

5th October Parish Council Meeting

# EASINGTON YOUTH CLUB & DUKE OF EDINBURGH CENTRE

We hope that everyone is keeping well and staying safe. We have also taken time out to ensure that the Youth Club meets with the Government Guidelines regarding Covid-19, we have in place Hand Sanitising Stations, Social Distancing Measures and Track and Trace and in addition everything within the Club which can be stored away has been and the Club has been cleaned thoroughly. We have undertaken a Risk Assessment and Meetings can be held at the Youth Club. Contact us on the email address above if you wish to make a booking. (Please note the rules are changing all the time so watch the news). During lockdown we have not been idle here at the Youth Club. We received the Positive Activity Grant of £1,999.99 at the beginning of April - we have put this towards setting up a Computer/Technology Room within the Club. We now have 3 PC's (donated by Hull Collegiate), a Laptop, 3D Printer (donated by Gassco), Printer, TV/DVD, Projector, Furniture and Chairs, Wi-Fi and at last our own email address: easingtonyouthclub@outlook.com This facility is available to use by anyone in the Parish and we hope that the young people will benefit by using it for their DOE and Youth Projects, it is a fantastic facility and when we are able to we are hoping to have an official opening event. We are hoping to get the Duke of Edinburgh and Youth Club open fully in the near future. Thank you, Keep Safe. Kim Dalton

# CHRISTMAS SHOE BOXES

Secretary, on behalf of Easington Youth Club

Due to unforeseen circumstances this year the Christmas presents for poverty stricken children will be going via the Jacob's Ladder Charity. Obviously we have been unable to hold our usual fund raising Coffee Mornings so we would be very grateful if you could find it in your hearts to donate gifts for the boxes, anything a child would love who has nothing at all or donations at Greenacres on Vicars Lane or at Rosina's 24Dimlington Bungalows. Gifts must be small enough to fit in a shoe box girls and boys Age 2-4, 5-9, 10-14. Also any empty shoe boxes would be appreciated. Suggested gifts bottom on next page.

email: dihorn@hotmail.co.uk.Issue No.64.SEPT/OCT 2020

#### PARISH COUNCIL.

Hello everyone, it is good to be back. The Parish Council would like to say a massive thanks to everyone for the fantastic community spirit shown during this very difficult time. From speaking to many of you during lockdown it was wonderful to hear of all the great things villagers, neighbours, friends and family have done for each other. Really pulling together to make sure everyone was safe. Shopping deliveries, prescription pick ups, meat pie deliveries to vegetarians (oops), emergency marmite deliveries!, sewing scrubs for the hospital, clapping every Thursday for our wonderfully brave NHS staff, displaying pictures and decorated eggs at Easter and all the many, many other things, large and small which people have done to make the lives of everyone else a little less scary and lonely during this awful pandemic.

The Community Facebook page and Whatsapp groups were very well used to pass on valuable and useful information about a variety of things including hot food & grocery deliveries from The Coach & Horses, take away food and beverages from The Crown & Anchor, Fareshare food bank being held at the Community Hall etc. Thanks to everyone who has provided such essential services to our Parish.

The Parish Council have provided a new bench on the cliff top, thanks to Bill Keyworth for making such a great piece of work for us to use. I can vouch that its a lovely place to sit and take in the view! Also, the Easington Telephone Box was recently adopted by the Parish with an agreement in place with Skeals to repair and maintain it. It has been cleaned, repaired and painted by Mike Welton. I am sure you will agree it looks splendid. Thanks to Mike and SKEALS.

Would you like to be part of the Parish Council? There is currently a vacancy for a Parish Councillor and if you would like to apply please contact me.

There will be a consultation taking place shortly about the England Coast Path, this will run from the Humber Bridge to Easington and there will be an opportunity to view the report. As the Community Hall is currently closed I have offered to 'hold' a copy and distribute it to anyone who would like to view it. Please let me know if you would be interested in viewing and commenting on the plans.

Next Parish Council Meeting Mon.5th October.7pm in the Youth Club. If you wish to attend the meeting please book a place contact me. Please look at the website for confirmation. <u>Easington Parish</u> Council. Thanks, Alison, Clerk to Easington Parish Council

#### EASINGTON TELEPHONE BOX

The phone box was decommissioned by BT this year, the Parish Council adopted the box, but SKEALS has offered to look after it with care and maintenance.

We are making an appeal to raise some funds for the refurbishment of the village telephone box, situated on North Church Side.

As I am sure you all will have noticed, it has had a repaint inside and out, we have already had a number of favourable comments, and people taking photographs, but now we want to replace the large window panes that are quite scratched and discoloured.

We are asking if anyone would like to sponsor a window, (there are 24 of them) for the sum of twelve pounds (£12.00) this will go towards the cost of the window, the rivets

Carolyn

to retain it, the sealing tape, mastic and a new interior light. Anyone who would like to contribute will have their name put onto a window and a list of people will be framed inside the box. If you would like to be a part of this project please contact Mike Welton at Sun House or telephone 01964-650265. If any proceeds are in excess of the costs this will be put aside for any future work, paint etc.

Mike Welton

#### CHURCH NEWS

The Reverend Alisdair Laird was licensed on 1st Sept in Patrington church. He is the new vicar for Easington. (The recording of the service is on the South Holderness Deanery Facebook Page.) Church services at the moment are on alternate weeks- there is a Sunday morning prayer at 9.30am followed by a Thursday Communion at 11am then a gap the next week. This complies with the requirements for clearing the air. The information is displayed in the porch and is also on the South Holderness Deanery Facebook page.

We continue to serve Fareshare customers on a Friday from about 12 noon onwards depending on the time of delivery. We operate a delivery service for housebound individuals and donations can be paid straight into the church bank. By supporting Fareshare you are helping to prevent waste, encouraging generosity and a community spirit, also supporting the church. We are grateful to all those who continue to support the project, also the team members who have worked so tirelessly throughout the pandemic.

I have some academic year calendars from the diocese, for families to do some bible work with children at home on a weekly basis. First come first served. Lois

#### THE CROWN & ANCHOR, KILNSEA

The guys have been doing a sterling job during the lockdown with a Pop up Shop and Take Away service which has served the community very well. Well done and thank you to David and Aidrian. They are back to normal with social distancing and necessary cleaning routines in place. Open daily 12 noon till 11pm. Food Served Mon-Thurs 12-2pm & 5-8pm. Fri & Sat. 12-2.30 & 5-8.30pm. Sun. 12-2.30pm & 5-8pm. Booking is essential. 650276

#### COACH AND HORSES WELWICK

Our grateful thanks go to James and Claire for providing a shop and delivery service for essential groceries and food takeaway service over the lockdown period it has been invaluable. The Pub is now open 12 till late Tues-Sun. serving food 12 till 8pm Tues, Wed & Thurs. 12-9pm Fri & Sat and 12 till 6pm Sunday. Take away meals available for collection. The shop is open Tues to Sat. 11pm-5pm. We would recommend booking. 630788

### THE MARQUIS OF GRANBY

Opening hours: Mon'-Thurs. 5pm-10.30pm. Fri.5pm-11pm. Sat.12pm-11pm. Sun.12pm-10.30pm.

Sorry no food available at present, hope to remedy this soon. Take away food vans are visiting at the rear of the pub. Every Tues. 5-7.30pm Fish & Chips.

In the near future we are hoping to have a Pizza van visit. Information will be updated on Whatsapp.

#### FRIENDS OF EASINGTON CE PRIMARY ACADEMY

We have very little to report, as like everyone else fund raising has ceased since March. We are now starting our new charity year and really hope we can raise funds for our children and school.

Currently we are unsure what events we will be able to host but we will keep you posted. In the meantime please remember our little charity and maybe consider supporting us when you shop online by registering with Easy Fundraising or Amazonsmile and selecting to support "Friends of Easington CE Primary Academy"

Stay safe everyone. Kathryn, Kerry, Claire, Carly and Amber (FOS Teams)

#### YORKSHIRE WILDLIFE TRUST

News from Spurn. We are back open! The first month of being open has gone very well. The café at Spurn Discovery Centre is open from Thursday to Monday 11am to 4pm. It is takeaway only (at the moment) with a one-way system and face coverings to be worn. On Tuesday and Wednesday we have an oudoor snack bar selling hot/cold drinks and snacks from 10am to 4pm. The toilets are open from 9am to 5pm every day with open access to the reserve. Remember that Easington Parish residents can park for free in the car park. Just pop in with a proof of identity/address (V5 form) and have a chat with a member of staff.

It is wonderful to be back doing the Safaris and we even managed to open the lighthouse for guided tours over the Bank Holiday weekend. We have reduced the seating capacity to 10 on the Unimog for social distancing and we plan to open the lighthouse on selected weekends.

Check out the website and Facebook page (YWT Spurn National Nature Reserve) for updates and further details www.ywt.org.uk

As we move into the autumn Spurn becomes a mecca for birds and birders. This year we expect to have more visitors so we want to make sure they are looked after and we take care of the site. We have installed better 'No Dog' signage to explain why they are not allowed on the reserve and we will be rolling out the next phase of signage to help visitors get the best from their time on Spurn.

The displays and Ed Room is closed at the moment due to Covid -19 rules but we hope to get more of an on-line experience sorted out in the coming months. This will also be promoted on our website.

We look forward to local people coming and using the facilities available at Spurn. Tell your family and friends. *Andy Mason* 

## Our thanks go to Centrica for printing the newsletter

The information in this newsletter is intended for general information purposes only. Whilst the editor tries to ensure that the information is accurate and complete, some of the information is supplied by third parties. We can make no warranties about the accuracy, reliability, completeness or timeliness information or links

SHOE BOX INFO. Pens, pencils, crayons, rubbers, pencil sharpeners, small colouring books, pencil cases, balls, yo yo, small picture book, simple games, flannel (we are very short on flannels!), soap, tooth brush and paste, sponge bags, gloves, socks, knickers, toy cars, dolls.